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Message from Mrs Carlyle 
Week 2 of a very busy half term. The children have settled back into school with enthusiasm 
and are eager to learn.  
 
Reading in school is always a priority and the children are always keen to visit the library and 
change their books. I would ask that you continue to support your child in reading by listening 
to them read for at least 10 minutes every day. Don't forget to record it in their reading log. 
They all want to get the next raffle ticket in the hope they will be part of the termly trip to 
Waterstones. 
 
Enjoy the week ahead, and as always I would like to say thank you for your continued support in making King's 
Academy College Park the very best it can be. 

 

Mrs Carlyle 
 

This week’s assembly theme is… 
 

This week Mrs Carlyle took a special assembly for all pupils which 
focused on inclusive behaviour at break and lunch times.  
 
We took the time to celebrate everyone for who they are as 
individuals!  

 

Key upcoming dates:

Monday 24th April Tuesday 25th April Wednesday 26th April Thursday 27th April Friday 28th April 

 3.30pm: Year 4 Parent 
Meeting – MTC Information 
 

 NEU Strike Day 
Year R & 5 CLOSED 
3.30pm: Year 1 Parent 
Meeting – Phonics 
Screening Information 
4.30pm: PTA AGM 

Military Children’s Day  

Monday 1st May  Tuesday 2nd May Wednesday 3rd May Thursday 4th May Friday 5th May 

Bank Holiday  
SCHOOL CLOSED 

NEU Strike Day 
 

    

 

Gregg’s Breakfast Club  

We have been extremely fortunate as a school to have secured funding for breakfast 
clubs for our families who are in receipt of Free School Meals.  
The club runs in the junior school hall from 8am every day where each child who attends 
is entitled to a nutritious breakfast. 

 
We still have places available, so if your child receives free school meals and you require a place please get in 

touch. If you are not in receipt of free school meals but would benefit from this support, please email 
contact.cp@kingsacademies.uk  

 

mailto:contact.cp@kingsacademies.uk


 
 

 

Well done to the following children for achieving 100% 
attendance up to the end of the Spring Term! 

Year R Year 1 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Jacub 
Derrick 
Mason 
Daisy 
Elsie 
Roman 
April 
Maxwell C 

Favour 
Mila 
Kendrick 
Theo 
Ava 
Cora 

Abraham 
Mirabel 
Gabriel 
Kunmi 

Wisdom 
 

Lola 
 

Hayden 
Willow 
Praise 
Isabelle  
Louie 

 

Communication Summary 
 Year 2 PE Days - information 
 Year 4 MTC Parent Meeting 
 Year 6 RSE Lessons - information  
 NEU Strike Action 
 Coronation Filming 
 Portsmouth Music Hub Filming 
 School Crossing Patrol - update 
 King’s Coronation Celebrations 
 Kid’s Club Reminder - Open for bookings 

Check here to see if you have missed any communication relevant to your child.  

Find copies of letters here, contact the school office on 02392 663645 or email contact.cp@kingsacademies.uk 

Riley’s Harvest  
One of our Year 2 pupils, Riley, has set up his own gardening site for adults and 

children alike on Facebook. 
 

Every Monday, Riley has a table set up outside of his house for people to help 
themselves to buy and grow their own fruit and veg at home. 

 
Riley is also running a sunflower competition for whoever can grow the tallest sunflower between now and end of 

August with a prize for the winner!  

 
Click here if you want to take a look for yourself! 

https://www.kgacollegepark.uk/page/?title=Letters+to+Parents&pid=140
mailto:contact.cp@kingsacademies.uk
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100091279630845


 
 

 

Road Safety 
Both Lyndhurst Road and Crofton Road are one way streets for cars only. Cyclists are able to travel in both 
directions on these roads. We have a number of pupils and parents who cycle, so please be mindful when driving 
and parking on these roads.  

 
 
Please refrain from dropping your child off in the road as this is highly dangerous. The metal railings around key 
areas mean your child will struggle to get safely onto the pavement. Younger children will need to be brought into 
the playground by an adult.  

 

 

 
Portsmouth City Council have reinstalled the school zig zag cameras on the streets 
around our school. They will automatically issue a ticket to anyone stopping on 
the school zig zags between the hours of 8am and 4pm.  

 

Playground Conduct 

In order to keep our playground a safe environment for everyone we wanted to re-share some of the expectations 
when on the school site:  

 Scooters and bicycles should not be ridden in the playground. 
Children must dismount before entering the playground and walk 
their scooter or bicycle through to the storage area.  

 Please be mindful of the language you are using whilst on the 
school site – try to refrain from using swear words when there are 
children present.  

 The playground equipment on the infant playground and the Year 
3 and 4 playground is not for use before or after the school day. It 
carries health and safety implications for us as a school so your 
help with this is appreciated.   



 
 

 

Our Value Champions this week… 

 

Jake  Jellyfish Class 

Hadi  Seahorse Class 

Layton  Anubis Class 
Alex  Hathor Class 
Ruby  Horus Class 
Monty  Minerva Class 
Marla  Pankhurst Class 

 

Daisy H  Flamingo Class 
Corby  Zebra Class 

George  Horus Class 
Charlie  Sharman Class 
Sonny  Sharman Class 
David N  Brunel Class 
Ivy  Brunel Class 

 

Sophia O Turtle Class 
Bella  Starfish Class 
Nelly  Meerkat Class 
Jacob  Meerkat Class 
Fola  Flamingo Class 

Ralph  Ra Class 
Pippa  Ra Class 
Annointing  Fiennes Class 

 

Joann  Turtle Class 
Taylor  Wombat Class 
Arthick  Wombat Class 
Mila  Emu Class 

Theo  Minerva Class 
Matvii   Peake Class 
Ellie  Peake Class 
Noah   Pankhurst Class 

 

Stanley   Giraffe Class Charlie  Anubis Class 

Carroll Class 

 

Lehel  Jellyfish Class 
Mitra  Starfish Class 
Sophie  Zebra Class 

Pippa  Neptune Class 

Iris  Fiennes Class 

 

Luna  Seahorse Class 
Bobbi  Emu Class 
Frankie  Giraffe Class 

Olivia  Hathor Class 
Annira  Neptune Class 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

School Calendar 2022 / 2023 

Planned INSET Days: 

 Thursday 1st September 2022 

 Friday 2nd September 2022 

 Friday 2nd December 2022 

 Friday 10th February 2023 

 Friday 31st March 2023 

 Friday 30th June 2023  

 

 

Please note – additional 
bank holiday on Monday 
8th May for the coronation 
of His Majesty King 
Charles III. 


